
Green Pastures Quarterly Meeting 
- January 2022 - 

 

 

Red Cedar Friends Meeting in Lansing offers a hybrid meeting at 10:30 each First Day with up to 14 Friends in the 
meetinghouse and others on Zoom. 

 

GPQM Mid-Winter Gathering via Zoom on February 19 

Join Green Pastures Quarterly Meeting online Saturday, February 19, from 9:30 a.m. – 2:00 

p.m. for worship, socializing, an important program, and small group discussion. The main 

program offering is entitled Michigan’s Native Americans: Challenges and Quaker Support. It 

will be presented at 10:30 a.m. by Andrea Pierce of the Anishinaabek Caucus and Rachel Carr of 

the Sault Ste. Marie Tribe of Chippewa Indians. Topics will include domestic violence and sexual 

assault in Indian Country, historical trauma, and improving the tribal systemic response to 

domestic violence and sexual assault (DV/SA). Small group discussions will follow the 

presentation, and the day will wrap up with shared worship time. Use this Zoom access link to 

join us. 

Schedule: 

9:30 -9:45         Worship 

9:45- 10:15       Coffee/Chat 

10:30 - Noon     Speakers/ Q&A 

Noon -12:15      Break  

12:15 - 1:15       Breakout groups/ discussion 

1:15 - 1:30         Break 

1:30 - 2:00         Worship 

 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88045855166?pwd=OW55SUVPeDRrU2h3N09xbElXZnRjZz09


 

Remembering Friend Lois Fay Golightly 

Lois Fay Golightly, age 90, of Traverse City, Michigan, passed away on Sunday, December 19, 
2021. Lois was born in Cannon Falls, Minnesota April 27, 1931, the 
daughter of Glenn Reinholdt Van Guilder and Helen Clair Sackett. She was 
preceded in death by her late husband and life partner of 55 years, Warren 
David Lange (December 05, 1922-December 16, 2018) and her brother 
Glenn C. Van Guilder. She is survived by her daughter, Jimi Lee Haswell, 
sons Jeffrey William Haswell and James Lloyd Haswell (Barb), and stepson 
Calvin Joel Lange, sister-in-law Donna Kay Van Guilder; 13 grandchildren, 
and 4 great-grandchildren.  

Lois attended school and grew up mostly in the Detroit area, later earning a degree and 
becoming the first female hired in three previously all-male tech labs (automotive/hydraulics) 
at the General Motors Tech Center. She was a member of the Detroit and Ann Arbor Friends 
Meeting (the Religious Society of Friends, Quakers), and active in Green Pastures Quarterly 
Meeting, the Lake Erie Yearly Meeting, and Friends General Conference.  

She also was a member, and worked for, the American Friends Service Committee (AFSC), 
whose mission is to promote a world free of violence, inequality, and oppression. In addition to 
travelling to and canvassing door-to-door in the final key states needed to pass the Equal Rights 
Amendment (ERA) for women, Lois and fellow Quakers travelled to Washington D.C. in 1968 to 
hold a peaceful, sit-down, demonstration (where they were arrested) in support of the SCLC 
(Southern Christian Leadership Council) under Dr. Ralph Abernathy’s leadership during the Poor 
Peoples Campaign (12 May 1968 – 24 June 1968). 

Warren and Lois were also volunteers and supporters of Koinonia Farm in Georgia, the 
birthplace of Habitat for Humanity International. Long a supporter of civil rights, women’s 
rights, and senior citizens, Lois was an heartfelt activist and community participant until the 
end. Things also came full-circle in the 80s when Dr. Ralph Abernathy was invited to NMC as 
part of the Student Activities Office and Student Government speaker series and they were able 
to meet.  

In 1982, Warren and Lois purchased their home in Traverse City, their final “land base”, for the 
46’ ketch sailboat they had built from scratch to live on. Active in many aspects of life in 
Traverse City over the years, many of you have touched her life and meant so much to her. The  
family thanks you dearly for the friendship and those who have stood and worked together “to 
fight the good fight.” From 1983-1986 Lois wrote a regular column – The Feminist Forum – in 
the Northwestern Michigan College (NMC) newspaper, the White Pine Press (WPP). She is 
currently being recognized in their December 9th, 2021 issue for bringing the renowned 
feminist artist Judy Chicago’s work (the Birth Project) to NMC campus in 1986, the first showing 
in Michigan. 

A celebration of life will be planned for warmer weather. Memorials to the Women’s Resource 
Center. 

Mom, we love and miss you and will let you have the final words: “ … So, in line with Walt 
Whitman’s lines – from his Song of Myself – I would love, in my living “pondering”, to have 
some ashes buried in the gardens or landscaping soil of your abodes.”  



I bequeath myself to the dirt to grow from the grass I love,  
If you want me again look for me under your boot soles.  
You will hardly know who I am or what I mean,  
But I shall be good health to you nevertheless,  
And filter and fibre your blood.  
Failing to fetch me at first keep encouraged.  
Missing me one place search another,  
I stop somewhere waiting for you. 

(from https://www.reynolds-jonkhoff.com/obituaries/Lois-Golightly/#!/Obituary) 

 

Let us hear from your meeting 

Perhaps you have news to share with other Meetings and Worship Groups in GPQM, or you 
would like to invite Friends to an upcoming event. Send your news to April Allison 
(gpqmcommunications@gmail.com) and we will spread the word though Facebook, our web 
page, and/or this periodic newsletter. We hope to hear from you. 

Find us online 

Keep up with happenings throughout GPQM in between our meetings and newsletters. Join our 
Facebook group. If you would like to download a pdf of GPQM minutes, reports, or other files 
you can find them at https://leym.org/gpqm-files/. 

 

 

   

Green Pastures Quarterly Meeting Officers and Committees 
(terms end June 31 of year listed) 

Co-Clerks (2-year overlapping terms) 
Elliott Brannon (AA) (2022) 
Maryann Concannon (RC) (2023) 

Recording Clerk (1-year term) 
Joe Mills (K) (2022) 

Treasurer (3-year term) 
Jeff Cooper (AA) (2024) 

Finance Committee (3-year overlapping terms) 
Bob Orr, Clerk (D) (2023) 
Mark Donovan (K) (2024) 
John Williams (AA) (2022) 

 

Nominating Committee (3-year 
overlapping terms) 
Raelyn Joyce (K) (2022) 
Peggy Daub (AA) (2023) 
Third member TBD 
 
Communications Coordinator (1-year 
term) 
April Allison (RC) (2022) 
 
Resident Agent (serves without term) 
Jeff Cooper (AA) 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/600667754146935
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